N P.O. Box 469, Fort Simpson, NT X0E ONO Phone: 867-695-3131 Fax: 867-695-2665

The Honorable Carolyn Bennett, M.P., P.C.
Minister of Indigenous and Northern Affairs Canada

Dear Minister Bennett:

Re: Response to Information Requests re
Report of Environmental Assessment and Reasons for Decision re
Canadian Zine Corporation's Prairie Creek All-Season Road
MV2012LI1-0005 and MV2012F007

1 am writing on behalf of 1.iidljj Kxj¢ First Nation to provide further clarification regarding
the joint letter sent by LKFN and Nah2g Dehé Dene Band regarding Canada's January 18,
2018 Information Requests to Canadian Zinc Corporation (CZN) about the Report of
Environmental Assessment and Reasons for Decision for the Prairie Creek Mine All-
Season Road.

Please be advised that LKFN is satisfied with the responses to all Information Requests.
and on the basis outlined in the original letter (namely, that the process is in place to
negotiate an Environmental Management Agreement) supports the approval of the Report
of Enyironmental Assessment so this project can proceed to the MVLWB for consideration

Chief Peter Marcellais
Nah2g Dehé Dene Band
via email: chief.nbdb@gmail.com

Ms. Joanne Deneron
Chair, Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
via email: mcliffephillips@reviewboard.ca; admin@reviewboard.ca

Grand Chief Herb Norwegian
Deh Cho First Nations
via email: herb_norwegian@dehcho.org; executiveassistant@dehcho.org




Mr. Stephen M. Van Dine
Assistant Deputy Minister, Northern Affairs Operation
via email: Stephen.VanDine(@aadnc-aandc.gc.ca



